A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, July 9, 1998, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Joe Ricci, Acting Chairperson



Dick Dehm



Carl Foss



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Duane Basch

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
3 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Ricci called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

VOSS

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Voss, 243 Schofield Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the board requesting an area variance, permitting the erection of an outbuilding/garage within five feet of a side property line, in an RA-1 zone.  Tax Account #221.01-2-23.

Mr. Ricci stated that he was waiving the reading of the public notice and that a signed affidavit of posting of the sign was in the file.  Mr. Ricci stated that the County had declared this a local matter.

Mr. Voss stated that they would like to construct a garage five feet off of the east side of their property line.  He stated that they were short on space – his truck will not fit into the existing garage and they would also like additional storage space.

Mr. Ricci asked if there was any other reasonable location for the garage.  Mr. Voss stated no, not the way the driveway is constructed.  

Mr. Ricci explained the purpose of the Zoning Board and stated that the applicant must address five questions.

Mr. Dehm asked what the exterior siding of the proposed structure would be.  Mr. Voss showed him a picture.

Mr. Dehm asked what exterior lighting would be necessary.  Mr. Voss stated there would be a light at the peak with a switch on the inside, and that there would be no mercury light.

Mr. Ricci asked if the board members had visited the property.  All members responded in the affirmative.  

Mr. Foss asked how far the proposed garage would be from the neighbor’s nearest façade.  Mr. Voss stated 40-50 feet.

Mr. Ricci asked if there would be any excavation required.  Mr. Voss stated it would be boxed out, and there would be no problem staying off the neighbor’s property.

Mr. Dehm asked if Mr. Voss had spoken to the neighbor.  Mr. Voss answered yes, the neighbor knew of the plan, but he was unable to determine if the neighbor was pleased or not pleased.  Mr. Voss stated that the neighbor was present at this hearing.

Mr. Ricci reviewed the five questions.  First, is there an alternative method.  Mr. Voss stated that if he were to move the garage 20 feet, it would be in an area where there are mature trees and that the trees mean more to him than the garage.  He stated that he cannot add to the existing garage due to the rooflines and expense.

Mr. Ricci stated the second question related to the degree of the variance.  Mr. Ricci stated this was a relatively large degree being requested.

Mr. Ricci stated the next question related to the environmental effects.  Mr. Voss stated he didn’t expect any.  Mr. Voss explained he would have gutters on the garage.

Mr. Ricci stated the last question was if this was a self created difficulty.  The response was yes.

A discussion followed regarding the properties located at the rear of the Voss’ lot.

Mr. Dehm asked what the Voss’ plans were for the existing garage.  Mr. Voss stated they would keep it as it is, which is storing Mrs. Voss’ car and a workbench.  Mr. Voss stated there would be no equipment related to his work stored on his property.  

Mr. Foss asked if he had contacted any other neighbors or had any other neighbors contact him.  Mr. Voss responded no.

Mr. Ricci stated that this property was within 500 feet of an agricultural district.  The Code Enforcement had stated that the closest area being farmed was 1,800 feet away.  Mr. Jones stated that he did not consider this an issue.

Mr. Ricci opened the hearing to comments from the public.

Bill Cook – 245 Schofield Road

Mr. Cook stated that he was the neighbor on the east side.  Mr. Cook stated that he had some issues with the proposed garage because he felt it was too much building for the size of the lot.  He stated that it would have a negative impact on the value of the Voss’ home and his own home.  He stated that he felt there was room on the lot to move the garage.  He stated that he felt that this would set a precedent for the subdivision, and he suggested extending the current garage.

Mrs. Voss stated she spoke to a realtor and was told that the proposed garage would add value to their property.

Mr. Dehm asked if the Voss’ had considered making the existing garage deeper?  Mr. Voss stated this was not possible due to the roofline.  A discussion followed regarding the roofline.

Mr. Foss asked if they had considered a 1 and ½ car garage instead of a 2-car garage and then it would not have to be as close to the property line.  Mr. Voss responded that the 20 x 20 garage would cost the same as a 24 x 24.

There were no more comments.

Mr. Ricci closed the Public Hearing at 8:17 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, July 9, 1998, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Joe Ricci, Acting Chair



Dick Dehm



Carl Foss



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Duane Basch

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
3 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

MINUTES

Mr. Dehm moved, seconded by Mr. Foss, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the June 25, 1998 meeting.

ADOPTED

Ayes 3, Nays 0, Abstain 1 (Mr. Thorp)

Mr. Ricci will write the Voss determination.

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Ricci, to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary
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